
RE: [External] HDR follow-up with Division 14

Good morning. I have met with each of the NCDOT PM for the projects below. I’ve included comments from these

meetings below. Overall the relationship and project development has improved. Looking forward to completing a few

of these in the next couple of years.

 

Wanda H. Austin, PE CPM

 

From: Meehan, Paul <Paul.Meehan@hdrinc.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 28, 2021 2:48 PM

To: Austin, Wanda H <whaustin@ncdot.gov>

Cc: Burch, Brian C <brianburch@ncdot.gov>

Subject: [External] HDR follow-up with Division 14

 

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify. Send all suspicious email as an

attachment to Report Spam. <mailto:report.spam@nc.gov>

 

Wanda,

 

I hope you are starting 2021 off on a positive note and enjoyed the holiday season. Recognizing it has been almost a

year since we had our discussion about HDR’s efforts within Division 14, I figured it would be good to follow-up with

you especially considering some of our projects are re-starting. Below I have provided some updates (in Orange) to

the projects as I understand them and tried to shorten the points from the original email communication (attached).

 

R-5748: Kanuga Road Widening

 

• Jeff Dayton was the PM through planning efforts and Phillip Rogers has taken over as PM into design

 

• This has been a very controversial project having been through extensive public involvement (2 separate public

meetings and a lot of individual meetings with local officials)

 

• HDR held a project reinstatement conference call with Division 14 on 1/28/20

 

• HDR submitted the draft EA/FONSI document for initial review on 2/7/20. (This was an expressed concern of yours

during the meeting in January)

 

• HDR submitted Draft Phase 1 Geoenvironmental report for review on 3/2/2020. Accepted as Final version.

 

• HDR resubmitted BSR on 3/18/2020

 

• HDR submitted revised draft SEA/FONSI document with initial comments addressed on 3/25/2020

 

• HDR resubmitted Redline drainage plans on 04/10/2020 and again on 07/10/2020

 

• HDR provided Division with updated Draft plans to include approved drainage on 8/28/2020, an updated construction

cost estimate on 9/4/2020, and an updated ROW and utility cost estimate on 9/17/2020
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• SHPO Coordination continues on Historical impacts

 

• Final/Approved SEA/FONSI targeted for June/July 2021

 

NCDOT will check on the redline submittals and get comments back to HDR for restart.

 

R-5600: NC 107 Improvements in Sylva

 

• Phillip Rogers is the current HDR PM with Alex Snider as the secondary point of contact.

 

• A very controversial project that has been through 2 public meetings and a lot of local official coordination. (Similar

situations to Kanuga Road)

 

• Final approved CE document delivered on 9/25/18

 

• Additional round of public involvement conducted in December 2019

 

• HDR provided draft 65% plans with draft PUEs for reference only on 12/4/19 (Please see attached email where we

noted we had just received PUE information, were awaiting Division direction, and had not yet completed plan clean

up. The purpose of the plans was to have on hand for reference during the public meeting occurring later in the

month). This was an expressed concern of your during the meeting in January concerning our QC.

 

• HDR submitted 65% plans for review on 1/13/20

 

• Received comments on 1/30/20

 

• Submitted revised plans with comments incorporated on 2/7/20

 

• Held CFI meeting with Division 14 on 2/11/20 (attendees: Phillip Rogers, Alex Snider, James Rice, Dean Lewis, Mike

Rzepka)

 

• Coming out of the CFI, Division is now requesting additional design changes (not due to error) that will be

supplemental work while maintaining the project schedule.

 

• HDR has concerns with the ability to be compensated for work associated with this request, as we have been asked

to continue with design to meet the project schedule.

 

• NCDOT has made decision about the final design. HDR has committed to get supplement to NCDOT week of

February 8 for consideration/approval.

 

• Submitted draft 75% plans in June 2020.

 

• 9/17/20 R/W comments submitted

 

• 11/2/20 GESC review completed

 

• NCDOT has committed to returning reviews quicker

 

• Revised STIP had delayed Letting by 2 years (R/W 2022).
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17BP.14.R.212: Monteith Gap Road

 

• Josh Massrock is assuming the PM role. HDR’s former PM, Dominic Wainwright, is no longer with HDR.

 

• HDR resubmitted the FEMA MOA package last on 10/25/19 (HDR believes we are still awaiting approval of the MOA

from NCFMP).

 

• CFI meeting was held in Sylva on 11/7/2019 at which time comments were received on the 65% roadway plans,

TMP, erosion control, permit drawings, utilities, and ROW.

 

• HDR submitted update permit drawings on 1/2/20 to address Patrick Breedlove’s comments. Patrick will be applying

for the environmental permit on NCDOT’s behalf.

 

• HDR has received no further comments from the Division on the permit drawings so we are under the assumption the

drawings are accepted.

 

• Per these dates, this submittal was provided prior to our meeting on January 17th, 2020

 

• Let date in SAP is 2/16/2021. However Adam Dockery has told me he’d like to let the project on 11/10/2020.

 

• HDR is unsure of which let date NCDOT is targeting for final deliverables.

 

• 4/10/20 – LET date revised to February 15, 2022.

 

• 4/23/20 - V&M submits final UbO plans to Division.

 

• 5/1/20 – Brandon Dockery (NCDOT PM) sent utility plans to central NCDOT for review (review was never

completed).

 

• Project put on-hold on 5/6/2020.

 

• 5/14/20 - Garrett Higdon took over as NCDOT PM.

 

• 11/24/20 – Garrett sent an email on 11/24/20 saying that the project has been approved to move forward. Kick-off

Meeting with NCODT was completed on 12/14/20.

 

• R/W not yet submitted, as utility plans have not finalized.

 

• 90% Bridge plans are ready to be submitted.

 

B-3186 / B-5898: US 23/74 US 19 Interchange near Lake Junaluska

 

• Phillip Rogers has assumed HDR PM duties with Michelle Ward acting as Assistant PM. HDR’s former PM, Dominic

Wainwright, is no longer with HDR.

 

• On 12/4/19, HDR brought up concern to the Division on reducing vertical clearance over the railroad below 23’ if

bridge #107 and #110 are to be widened. The Division’s preference is to widen the bridges since they are in good

condition and relatively new. HDR asked the Division who should initiate railroad coordination with the shortline.

 

• On 1/24/19, the Division got advice from the Rail Division State Railroad Coordination Engineer that reducing the

vertical clearance to 22’ may be acceptable. More detailed survey information will be needed at the existing bridges
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and railroad before discussions are started with the shortline.

 

• On 1/27/19, Adam told Dominic that he followed up with L&S on the status of the survey and that L&S had stopped

work on it being under the impression that the project was still on hold. L&S will start back up on the project.

 

• HDR is currently putting a scope together to take this project from its current design stage all the way to final design.

The Division wants to have a January 22, 2022 let date for B-3186/B-5898.

 

• On 2/25/20, HDR asked the Division if they would be performing the geotech investigations and design on the project

or if they wanted HDR to do the geotech. HDR is awaiting a response on the geotech work.

 

• On 2/26/20, Adam said he would check with SMU to see if they would perform the railroad coordination for him on

the project. The Rail Division will assist but doesn’t have the staff to perform the railroad coordination.

 

• HDR can add railroad coordination to our scope if needed.

 

• HDR received NTP in April 2020, and then project was suspended in May.

 

• Project restarted. Restart meeting held on 10/30/2020. Since restart, Division has requested that HDR add Geotech

services to the scope of work (field work is anticipated to begin 1/25/21).

 

• A follow up design decision meeting was held on 11/19/2020.

 

• Draft 25% plans were submitted on December 31, 2020.

 

• Received comments on 1/21

 

• Updated study area submitted to DEO after restart

 

• Traffic analysis submitted and approved

 

• Full MS Project schedule developed and submitted to the Division

 

• After restart, Division request that geotechnical be added as supplemental services

 

• Developed scope and fee. Approved and received NTP just in time to begin boring work on 1/25.

 

• Conducting bi-weekly meetings with NCDOT to stay on track

 

• Assisting the Division with RR coordination

 

• Traffic Noise work plan approved and field work to commence in early to mid Feb

 

• Hydro field work completed

 

• Utility Kick-off meeting to be held on 1/27

 

• Reviews

 

• Requested 10 day reviews but this has not been met so far.
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• Timely reviews will be critical to schedule

 

Directed/mentored Garrett to maintain 10 day review

 

U-4712: US 23 Improvements

 

• PM duties have transitioned from Jeff Dayton to Jason Gaddy

 

• HDR submitted 25% plans for review on 2/7/20.

 

• At the request of the Division, the 25% submittal also included a draft drainage layout. This exercise required some

work at risk since the hydro work is part of the scope/fee proposal that is currently under review.

 

• Jason submitted the scope and fee on 2/6/20 (after a thorough internal HDR review)

 

• Jason also provided a proposed MS Project schedule to D14

 

• At the request of HDR, Division provided a written limited NTP on 2/27/20

 

• Working on environmental document with anticipated completion in April 2020 (Jeff to confirm)

 

• HDR spent a large amount of effort this summer on the northern half of the project developing several alternatives

due to some opposing views from stakeholders, Division Personnel, and project needs. Although a preferred

alternative was selected in January 2020 for us to proceed with 25% plans, there were still many design elements not

yet decided upon. These elements, which have been the focus of the design since March, were our design approach

north of Virginia Ave, Country Club Drive Roundabout size, and historical property impacts.

 

• 25% roadway plans were resubmitted on March 6, 2020 to address comments, with drainage redlines being

submitted on April 10, 2020. We have not received formal approval for either of those submittals. The project then

went on hold before shifting the focus towards finalizing the Environmental Document.

 

• A Pre-Effects meeting with SHPO occurred on September 14, 2020.

 

• HDR has continued to refine the selected alternative to eliminate or mitigate impacts to historical properties. HDR is

working towards an effects meeting. Eliminating impacts to one property required an alignment shift which required

further hydraulic modeling. We expect to have firm direction on that in mid-February, which means the effects meeting

will most likely not occur until March 2021. We’ve greatly reduced / eliminated impacts to historical properties so we

should have no problems getting necessary approvals through the Effects meeting.

 

• After the effects meeting, HDR will complete the Environmental Document, with an anticipated completion date of

January March 2021. At that point, it is HDR’s understanding that the project will likely go on hold for 1-2 years due to

NCDOT funding issues and prioritization of projects within the Division.

 

• Due to additional / out of scope work HDR is currently preparing prepared a supplemental request of nearly

$150,000. This request, including the amount of the request, has been reviewed with little pushback from the Division

thus far. The supplemental scope and fee was submitted on 12/3/2020 and was approved. We have been given

authorization to pursue another supplemental once the project is reactivated in 2023/2024* to bring the alignment shift

up to the level of current plans, at which time we will hopefully be given authorization to pursue Right of Way through

Final Plans.

 

• *This date could be earlier if funding looks good.
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Observation: it seems there was a loss of communications when moved from Dayton to Gaddy. Project working well

now.

 

Additionally, we had talked about setting up regular meetings between the two of us to further coordinate our

strategies to keep projects moving forward and maintaining communication. Let me know your thoughts on setting up

a regular meeting or any of the information I have provided.

 

Thanks,

 

Paul

 

Paul Meehan,SVP, PE

 

South Atlantic Transportation Manager

 

HDR

 

555 Fayetteville Street, Suite 900

Raleigh, NC 27601

D 919.232.6611 M 919.602.4495

Paul.Meehan@HDRINC.com

 

hdrinc.com/follow-us

<https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http*3A*2F*2Fhdrinc.com*2Ffollow-

us&data=04*7C01*7CPaul.Meehan*40hdrinc.com*7C5a61f83390a641ff347408d8c205e68b*7C3667e201cbdc48b39b

425d2d3f16e2a9*7C0*7C0*7C637472677884724947*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQ

IjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C1000&sdata=KdauvHsu*2Fv*2FjodqXVI80StxhdiZT1Rh1jd9jNiqd

1MU*3D&reserved=0__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJQ!!HYmSToo!KMqENjwvnd7HcGwMlWcBmlcmhSI3PysiIW1Qz

uP4vTG1-5EKFMv_jzlzQiJh5fOF0A$>

 

 

Email correspondence to and from this sender is subject to the N.C. Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third

parties.
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